
COME VISIT and DIVE 
WITH YOUR FRIENDS and NEIGHBORS   

  Bay Area Divers meet at Clear Lake Park, 5001 NASA Road 1 at    
  7:30 pm the last Wednesday of each month (except December).   

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!   

The B.A.D. Board of Directors meet at 
Ryan’s Steakhouse on Bay Area Blvd. on 
the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 

pm. All members are welcome. 

      
  July, 2007

   

August, 2007

 

  September, 2007

 

  October, 2007

 

  November, 2007

 

             
      
     Have an event you want      
   to lead, contact the Board    
     for more details 
        

     

The BAD Calendar 

 

July 25, 2007  - General Meeting 
Social starts at 7pm - Meeting at 7:30pm  

Jim Rosborough will share his experience in volunturism on projects 
doing marine research with Earthwatch over the past 11 years. Jim has 
worked on projects in Belize, Aruba, Jamaica, Barbados, Exuma Cays, 
Puerto Rico, Bonaire, San Salvador, Hawaii and St. John. Earthwatch is 

currently organizing research projects in the Seychelles, Belize,    
Thailand and Truck Lagoon.   

Jim has been a diver and explorer for over 50 years. He grew up on the  
island of Aruba spearfishing. Following degrees in engineering and 

business and a career with Shell, Jim became a NAUI Instructor and for 
the last 11 years has volunteered on 15 Marine Research Projects mostly 
with Earthwatch. He has been a member of Houston Underwater Club 
for 37 years and served as Divemaster and President during the early 

years of SeaSpace. When he is not on a trip he mediates workplace dis-
putes and teaches in the Executive Education program of the Rice Uni-

versity School of Business.  

This will be a good opportunity to learn about the many ways that us 
divers can participate in these types of projects. It should be a lot of fun 

finding out about Jim’s adventures and experiences. 

3 BAD BOD Meeting 
21-22 Blue Lagoon Picnic/Campout—Jim 

Delane 
25 BAD General Membership Meeting 

    30-8/7 Cozumel Trip – Bill Jones 

7 BAD BOD Meeting 
29 BAD General Membership Meeting 

4 BAD BOD Meeting 
26 BAD General Membership Meeting 

2 BAD BOD Meeting 
6 TRASHFEST 

13 BAD Divers Flea Market—Jim 
Delane 

20-27 CoCo View Trip—Randy Widaman 
31 BAD General Membership Meeting 

6 BAD BOD Meeting 

10 BAD Anniversary Party 
28 BAD General Membership Meeting 

Linda Furlong 11 
Shelly Luzny 11 

Ginny Pettinati 11 
Greg Trevino 13 
Rick Heiman 15 
Paula Hyler 20 
Natascha Cox 25 
Katie Ulrich 31 

Patrick Tetley 2 
Ja Van Pruett 5 

KyleLuzny 6 
Rachael Porter 8 
Don Eubanks 9 
Jill Gannaway 9 
Alan Lattie 9 
David Johle 10 



Deadline for article submission for next month is:    August  12th, 2007    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net 

Bay Area Divers Officers & Directors 

  

  President       Randy Widaman     cap10randy@houston.rr.com  

  V. President   Jim Delane             Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Secretary          

  Treasurer      Lucinda Guajardo    lucinda.guajardo@citihomestx.com  

  Editor             Ja Van Pruett          aladyfish@verizon.net  

  Board             Rowe Henry            rowehenry@hotmail.com  

  Board             Butch Shannon       butch@pdq.net  

  Board             Tanya Gorguraki     cchung95@yahoo.com   

  Webmaster:   Jim Delane          Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Bartender:     Polly Swerdlin      pfollyred@yahoo.com  

  Sales:            Verna Shannon    butch@pdq.net 

   WEBSITE:  www.bayareadivers.org. 

 

Any Member of the Bay Area Dive Club can run 
an add for as long as you would like.    

Business Card size would be $10.00 a month

 

Double Business card size would be $20.00 a 
month.  

  

Please contact Editor:  aladyfish@verizon.net
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New Members — 

 

Barbara Clay, 
Jenny, Kenneth and Shelby Kamman, 

Lucinda Moore, Bill Nolan, Brian & 
Betty Russo, Nolan & Daniel Sanders  

ARE OPEN TO All, so come on out and join us for our 
next meeting TUESDAY, August 7, 2007 at 7:00 PM at 
Ryan’s Steak House on Bay Area Blvd. near Hwy 3.    
Everyone is encouraged to attend as we appreciate every-
one’s participation and your input.  Come earlier if you 
would like to eat and visit with some of us prior to the 
meeting. 

By: cap10randy   

By: Randy Widaman  

Hello fellow BADdies. I am sending out this request 
to fill the Office of Secretary.  Our elected Secretary 
Jim Carmin has accepted and offer from our military 
and will be returning to full active service starting in 
April. So I am asking of our membership if there 
are those out there how would be willing to step 
up and offer to help fill this position on the board.  

Guest at 6/27 Meeting — 

 

Barbara 
Clay, Jenny, Kenneth and Shelby 

Kamman, and  John Van Atta 

Hello fellow BADdies. Well half our summer is       
already over and we have had a great picnic out at 
Twin Lakes and a big thanks goes out to Jim Delane 
and Linda for putting this event on and bring the food 
and BBQ pit to cook the chicken and sausages on. We 
have scheduled an event up at Blue lagoon this     
weekend and all are invited and bring a guest also. 
Check the BAD web page for further details on this 
outing. Bill Jones will be up there and PeeWee is   
planning on bringing several of his DPV units to play 
with. We are still organizing a tour of the Coast Guard 
Station down at Galveston. After 9-11 it is harder to get 
in and the USCG will need names ahead of time and 
pre registration possibly. I am working on setting up a 
night out at the Aeros hockey team some time in      
October or November. Speaking of November on    
November 3rd is our 33rd BAD Anniversary party at 
Monument Inn with their all you can eat sit down    
dinner. Starting at the August BAD general meeting on 
the29th I will have tickets going on sale. On that 
night and that night only

 

I will have one of my 
great offers on the ticket price but you have to be at 
the August general meeting

 

to get this deal. After 
that night the ticket price will be $20.00 and no 
more deals.

 

So mark your calendar for  August 29th 

and plan on being there to get in on the one time only 
deal. Well take care and “Come UP Slowly Blowing 
Bubbles” till then. 

http://www.bayareadivers.org


Deadline for article submission for next month is:    August  12th, 2007    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net  
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From Cindy Moore  

Ingredients  

6 cucumbers 
At least a few cups of vinegar  
  (apple cider or any other except white) 
6 very heaping teaspoons of sugar or Splenda  
lots of salt 
Pepper to taste 
One small onion, sliced  

Peel 6 to 8 cucumbers and slice into discs 
Place in a large bowl that you can cover with a lid 
Add salt (at least 5 heaping tablespoons) 
Let soak overnight covered in the fridge.  

The next morning, put on rubber gloves and squeeze  
out the salt, placing the cucumbers in another bowl.  

Almost cover with vinegar (about 2/3rd of way) and 
add sugar or Splenda and sliced onions, stir well. 
Let it marinate in the fridge for at least 3 hours. (The 
longer it sits, the better it tastes. You can even prepare it 
totally the day before and take it the next day.) 
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A website to remember when buying new  
equipment.  
http://www.scuba.com/resources/
equiprecall.asp#scubapro

 

June 27, 2007  

Many Thanks goes to Dennis Deavenport with  
HUPS (Houston Underwater Photographic Society) 
talked to us about underwater photography shots 
from recent trips to Indonesia and Cayman Brac.    

If you were at SeaSpace 2007, it was HUPS that had 
that gallery of beautiful photos and Dennis was a 

primary contributor to the collection. This was a fun 
presentation. 

June 23, 2007 
Noon— 5pm??? 

About 15 BADies’  enjoyed a dive in Twin Lakes in 
Manvel. The water was the clearest that anyone had 
ever seen there. We blew bubbles, had some smoked 

chicken, sausage and Cindy’s Cucumber Salad (joined 
at the Lake). PeeWee brought his scooter toys for every-
one to play on. It was a  beautiful day. Join us next time 

if you get a chance. It is a good place to practice and 
play. Beverly Cutler, Jim Delane & Linda Woodward, 

Jack & Cathleen Dwire, PeeWee Dwire & Ja Van 
Pruett, Rowe Henry & Judy Rabren,  Lucinda Moore, 
(Cinda joined at the Lake). Verna & Butch Shannon, 

Richard Pinkson, Randy Widaman.  

http://www.scuba.com/resources/
equiprecall.asp#scubapro



